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Galloway, N.J. — After a season of labor unrest dubbed “the summer of strikes,” 
support for organized labor unions remains strong in New Jersey, a Stockton University 
poll released today found.  

Two-thirds of New Jersey residents said their sympathies in the disputes of the past year 
have been on the side of striking workers compared to 15% who said they sided with 
employers and about the same rate (16%) who were not sure. 

A majority (64%) have a positive view of labor unions, while 21% said they have an 



You can find the full poll results here. 

Methodology 

The poll of New Jersey adults was conducted by the Stockton Polling Institute of the 
William J. Hughes Center for Public Policy from October 9-18, 2023. Stockton University 
students texted cell phones with invitations to take the survey online and Opinion 
Services supplemented the dialing portion of the fieldwork, which consisted of cell and 
landline telephone calls. Overall, 92% of interviews were conducted on cell phones and 
8% on landline phones. In terms of mode, 79% were reached via dialing and 21% were 
reached via text-to-web. A total of 630 New Jersey adult residents were interviewed. 
Both cell and landline samples consisted of New Jersey voter list and random digit 
dialing (RDD) sample from MSG. Data are weighted based on U.S. Census Bureau ACS 
2021 




